
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Date:   April 24, 2015 

Contact: Lorraine Gumbs-Morton 
Public Information Officer 
Bus.:  340.776.7703 • Fax:  340.693.3910 
 

ST. THOMAS/ST. CROIX, VI – 

CLARIFICATION REGARDING COMPUTER GLITCH/PAYROLL DEDUCTION ISSUE WITH 
GERS LOAN PAYMENTS 

 
GERS ADMINISTRATOR/CEO, AUSTIN L. NIBBS, WOULD LIKE TO CLARIFY THAT THE TECHNICAL GLITCH WHICH 

RESULTED IN GERS LOAN PAYMENTS NOT BEING DEDUCTED FROM MEMBERS APRIL 2 AND APRIL 16, 2015 

PAYCHECKS WAS AN ISSUE DIRECTLY RELATED TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCES’ PAYROLL SYSTEM, MUNIS 

AND NOT THE GERS V3 SYSTEM.  NOTING THAT WHEN NEW LOANS ARE RECORDED OR WHEN LOANS ARE 

REFINANCED, THERE IS A CUT-OFF DATE FOR GERS TO ENTER INFORMATION INTO MUNIS SO THAT THE 

DEDUCTIONS CAN BE INCLUDED IN THE APPROPRIATE PAYROLL CYCLE.  ACCORDINGLY, GERS STAFF 

APPROPRIATELY ENTERED THE INFORMATION INTO MUNIS, BUT WHEN ATTEMPTING TO ENTER THE 

INFORMATION INTO THE SYSTEM FOR THE APRIL 30 PAYROLL CYCLE, IT WAS NOTICED THAT THE ENTRIES FOR 

APRIL 2 AND APRIL 16 DID NOT EXIST. AS A RESULT, A CALL TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE’S PAYROLL 

DIVISION WAS MADE AND AT WHICH TIME, GERS WAS ADVISED THAT THERE WAS AN ISSUE WITH THE MUNIS 

SYSTEM.   

FURTHER, MR. NIBBS WOULD LIKE TO SET THE RECORD STRAIGHT REGARDING STATEMENTS REPORTED IN THE 

TUESDAY, APRIL 21, 2015 VIRGIN ISLANDS DAILY NEWS.  CONTRARY TO WHAT WAS REPORTED, WHEN ASKED  
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ABOUT THE “TECHNICAL GLITCH”, MR. NIBBS STATED, “EACH TIME I TRIED TO RESPOND, THE REPORTER CUT 

ME OFF AND WOULD NOT ALLOW ME TO FINISH MY STATEMENT; IT WAS AT THAT POINT THAT I HUNG UP 

THE PHONE.”  

THE PURPOSE FOR GERS ISSUING THE PRESS RELEASE WAS TO INFORM MEMBERS ABOUT THE ISSUE; THEREBY 

ALLOWING THEM TO ACT ON IT IN A TIMELY MANNER. WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK THOSE MEMBERS WHO 

CAME IN TO OUR OFFICE TO MAKE THEIR PAYMENTS AND WOULD LIKE TO ENCOURAGE THOSE WHO HAVE 

NOT DONE SO AS YET, TO DO SO.  STAFF FROM BOTH THE GERS AND THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE ARE IN 

COMMUNICATION AND ARE WORKING FEVERISHLY TO RESOLVE THE MATTER.  

AGAIN, WE APOLOGIZE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE CAUSED AND ASK THAT YOU CONTACT OUR LOANS DIVISION 

AT 776-7703 OR 718-5480 WITH ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS YOU MAY HAVE. 

### 

 

 

 

3438 Kronprindsens Gade | GERS Complex – Suite 1 | St. Thomas, VI  00802-5750 
Bus.:   340.776.7703 | Fax:  776-4499 

 
 

#3004 Orange Grove, | St. Croix, VI  00820-4313 
Bus.:   340.718.5480 | Fax: 340.718.5498 

 

Email  :info@usvigers.com  | Website:  www.usvigers.com 

 

mailto:info@usvigers.com
http://www.usvigers.com/

